


More specifically, A.R.S. §16-1-19 mandates that political signs be allowed in public rights-of­

way and given Reed's prohibition on content-based distinctions in regulations of expression, 

local governments must treat all other signs in the same manner as political signs. This means 

that the same permission given to political signs must be given to all other signs. 

WeSERV is against sign permits since signs are a form of speech and the United States 

Supreme Court has been clear that restricting speech based on its content is unconstitutional. 

We do understand there will be a need for permitting of sign structures due to safety 

concerns. 

Individuals who start a business place their finances, savings, homes, assets and their family's 

future at stake. These individuals believe they can provide a product or service the market is 

interested in and willing to pay for. These businesses will fail if no one knows what they do, 

where they are, or who they are. This makes signage an economic development issue and a 

free speech issue. 

Studies from USD (University of San Diego) and the University of Cincinnati have shown 

adequate signage is a significant component of business success, no matter how big the 

business. They found a strong correlation between number of signs and sales increases, as 

well as transaction amount increases. 

These studies found a small A-frame directional sign contributes 10% to weekly sales. The 

addition of one building sign contributed an increase of 4.75% to sales. For $500,000 of income, 

that translates to about a $23,750.00 increase. Increased income adds to the amount of sales 

tax the city receives. The USD study found 68% of customers used signs to find the business 

and were frustrated when they could not find a business because of inadequate signage. 

Property owners attempting to sell or lease their property will experience difficulty and time 

delays if they are limited to inadequate signage. Some properties will require very few signs to 

guide potential customers, other properties will require several signs. Inadequate signage 

frustrates real estate agents, property owners, neighbors and potential buyers or tenants. 

We suggest adequate signage for the task be the guide. For residents attempting garage sales, 

open houses or estate sales, inadequate signage will mean they are unable to conduct a 

successful sale. 

On the topic of temporary directional signage, Justice Alito suggested limiting the number of 

signs displayed by defining a particular number of signs allowed within a particular number of 

miles or feet. These limitations would need to be appropriate to the location of the property 

and street access. For example, a two-lane rural street may find adequate sign age at a 

particular number of signs per¼ or½ mile. A busy suburban street may find adequate signage 

at a particular number of signs per feet of roadway or front footage. 






